
  

 
Principal’s Report 
 
We are starting to see a number of students arriving to school well before 
8:00am. A reminder to parents and carers that staff supervision does not start 
until 8:10am. Students should not be arriving to school prior to 8:00am unless 
they are accessing before school care (OSH) or attending band tutorials. 
When students arrive, they are to sit and wait on the tiered seats outside the 
school hall until a member of staff arrives for morning duty. Thank you for your 
cooperation with this matter. For further information on before and after school 
care please visit:   https://www.oshclub.com.au/find-us/narara-public-school/ 
 
P&C Annual General Meeting 
 
My sincere thanks to all the parents and staff who attended our last P&C 
meeting and those parents who have kindly volunteered to take on one of our 
very important executive positions or community roles. Also, a huge thanks to 
those parents who filled these positions in 2024 – your hard work and support 
is greatly appreciated! 
 
Unfortunately, we were unable to fill all the positions that make our P&C a 
successful and essential part of our school community. It would be a shame for 
the Narara parent community to lose this ‘voice’ in the broader educational 
context.  

 
Congratulations to the following parents who were elected to the following 
positions: 
 

- President: Scott Loy 

- Senior Vice President: Suzanne Morrow 

- Junior Vice President: Josie Stanford 

- Treasurer: Casey Starr 

- Secretary: Josie Torchia 

- Uniform Shop Coordinator: Maya Manju Bash 

- Uniform Shop Treasurer: Currently Vacant 

- Fundraising Coordinator: Josie Stanford 

 

The next P&C meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 14 May. We look forward to 

seeing you there! 

 

 

 

 

Narara Public School 

Monday Mumbles 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Term 1, Week 9 
Monday 24th March 2025 

Narara Public School 
90 Newling Street 
Lisarow NSW 2250 
 
Phone: 02 4328 3024 
Email: 
narara-p.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Uniform Shop 
8:15am – 8:45am 
Tuesday & Friday 
 
 

Dates to Remember 
 
24 Mar -11 Apr 
Dental Van  
 
  

 
Notes You Should Have 
 
Stage 3  
Camp 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.oshclub.com.au/find-us/narara-public-school/


  

 

 



  

Easter Hat Parade and Crazy Hair Day (Save the Date) 
The K-2 Easter Hat Parade will be on Wednesday 9 April. We are looking forward to seeing our community 
support this event. Younger siblings are also welcome to attend and can wear an Easter hat to the parade if they 
wish. On this day students in Years 3-6 have the option to come to school with crazy hair. Students in Years 3-
6 will come down at the end of the parade for the Easter Raffle. Thank you in advance to our community for 
supporting the Easter Raffle. Further information is provided in the flyer below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
Quality Workers 
 

Name Class Work Sample 

Mackenzie S 
Matilda B 
Aidan D 

KN Sam, Pip, Tim (reading) 

Buddy C 
Izikeli 
Michael 

K6O Fantastic Mr Fox (writing) 

 

Grant McFarland 

Principal 
 
 

Swimming Update 

 

On the 14 March we held our Ribbons Assembly to celebrate the achievements of our students at the NPS Swimming 
Carnival. This event is more than just a competition; it’s a wonderful opportunity for our students to showcase their 
skills, build friendships, and demonstrate school spirit. During the assembly, we proudly recognised all students who 
participated in the swimming carnival, we presented ribbons to those who placed in the top three and acknowledged 
the 16 record breakers for their outstanding performances. 

 

We also celebrated our 2025 Age Champions, who excelled on the day.  
 

• Junior Girls: Lucy S and Gemma S 
• Junior Boys: Thomas M 
• 11 Year Boys: Archer L 
• 11 Year Girls: Maddi C 
• Senior Girls: Olivia S 
• Senior Boys: Kai V 

 
Congratulations to Hely, the champion house, who were crowned winners for the day! This achievement reflects the 
teamwork and spirit of our students. A huge congratulations to all students for their enthusiasm and effort! 

 

Additionally, we want to highlight the accomplishments of our 24 students who represented our school at the Brisbane 
Water PSSA Zone Swimming Carnival held on 7 March at the Peninsula Leisure Centre, Woy Woy. This event provided an 
excellent platform for our swimmers to compete against 13 other local schools. Throughout the day, I received 
numerous compliments on our students' outstanding behaviour and sportsmanship. It was truly heartening to see NPS 
students encouraging not only their peers but also competitors from other schools, embodying the true spirit of 
sportsmanship. 
 

A special congratulations to Maddi C, who placed 3rd in the 11-year girls' Freestyle event.  
There were several closely contested races where our students narrowly missed the top three: 

• Anise T: 4th in the 8-year girls' 50m Freestyle. 
• Thomas M: 4th in the 10-year boys' 50m Freestyle (less than a second behind 3rd) and 4th in the Junior boys' 

Backstroke, missing 3rd by just 0.01 of a second. 
• Richard D: 5th in both the Senior boys' Breaststroke and Backstroke. 

 
We are incredibly proud of these students and all who participated in the 2025 BWPSSA Carnival. Well done and 
congratulations to everyone! 
 
We extend our best wishes to Maddi C, who will compete at the Sydney North PSSA Swimming Championships at the 
Sydney Olympic Aquatic Centre on April 1st, swimming in the 11-year girls' 50m Freestyle event. We know she will 
represent our school and the BWPSSA Zone with pride. Best of luck, Maddi! 
 
Mrs Lucy Thomas 
(Coordinating Teacher) 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 



  

 



  

 

         

 

                  

 

 
 
        

 
 

 
 
 
 

Stewart House 
We are sending home Stewart House envelopes today. 



  

If you can spare $2 to donate to this Years Charity Drive, it would be very much appreciated. 
Your contribution supports the 1,600 children who attend Stewart House each year from public schools across 
NSW and ACT. 

 

 
 
 

 


